



ALL SAINTS RC SCHOOL



Diocese of Middlesbrough Head Teacher: Mrs S L Keelan-Beardsley

Upper Site: Mill Mount, York, YO24 1BJ * Tel: (01904) 647877 * Email: usreception@allsaints.york.sch.uk * Sixth Form: 6fadmin@allsaints.york.sch.uk * Sixth Form: 6fadmin@allsaints.york.sch.uk * Lower Site: Nunnery Lane, York, YO23 1JG * Tel: (01904) 647877 * Email: lsreception@allsaints.york.sch.uk * Website: www.allsaints.york.sch.uk * www.allsaints.york.sch.uk

Our Ref: SKE/SWO

19 July 2019

Dear Parent/Carer

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you a lovely summer holiday with your children and to thank you for your continued support for the school over the last academic year.

Over that last two weeks, we have held several parents' information evenings and intend to continue to meet with all year groups at the start of the year. The main focus for these evenings will be the changes we intend to put in place for September 2019. These include modifications to our Behaviour for Learning Policy and a focus on classroom culture. We aim to ensure that behaviour is of the highest standard both in and out of the classroom, and to enhance the learning experience for the students by insisting on basic expectations at the start and end of lessons. There will also be a focus on homework and from September you should be able to view your child's homework on MCAS. Students will still be expected to write homework in planners, but hopefully this should help you if they occasionally forget the detail.

To support the school's drive for excellent behaviour and progress, we expect all students to be wearing the correct uniform in September. A copy of our uniform list is attached to this letter. We are looking forward to the introduction of our new uniform, and for those in year groups where the new uniform is not compulsory, we will still be insisting on standard items. Please avoid purchasing cropped or skinny trousers, as only tailored trousers are acceptable.

As you will be aware from previous correspondence, it was the intention of the school's Governing Body for All Saints to become part of the St Margaret Clitherow Multi Academy Trust from 1 September 2019. Following detailed consultation between the Governors of All Saints and the Academy Trust Board, and with agreement from the Bishop, it has been agreed to defer our school's entry into the Academy Trust until a later date.

The staff at All Saints have given many hours not only supporting your children academically and pastorally, but also sharing time with them on numerous trips and activities. I hope that your child has enjoyed their time in school this year, and we look forward to welcoming them back, rested and ready to learn in September.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S Keelan-Beardsley

SL Keelan - Bearther

HEAD TEACHER



















Humility



Forgiveness Justice